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“Dear friends, I pray that you may enjoy good health and that all may go well with you, even as your 
soul is getting along well.” (3 John 1:2) 

We try to go on with our lives as normally as possible. Teo makes our lives happy with his smile and his 
good character. He is going to the kindergarten for three hours in the morning, to the swimming pool 
two days a week and he will also start music lessons once a week. Manuel is once again fully active in 
church work and studying at the same time the second year of Geography and History at the National 
Distance Learning University. Unfortunately, he has some health problems, from time to time he has 
episodes in which it is quite difficult for him to breathe. For more than a year now he has been 
undergoing tests related to the respiratory system and so far, they have ruled out allergies and asthma 
and his diagnosis has been that he has bronchial hypersensitivity. As the problems persist, we have to 
go and visit a private specialist. Alba continues to prepare the women's meetings on Fridays and the 
worship on Sundays and to visit and encourage the ladies of the church. We have welcomed back into 
our home another evangelical student, although we are not sure of her conversion. This time she comes 
from Germany and will stay with us for the whole course. Ellie will turn 17 in December. We hope that 
we can be a blessing to her life and that this time in Spain will lead her to know the Lord in a deeper 
and more personal way. 

As for the situation with the coronavirus, more than half of the country is confined again and from 
midnight on October 28th until November 9th, Andalusia is also confined. This means that there is a 
night curfew and the towns are closed (also the borders), so we cannot move to the neighbouring towns 
and cities. Granada is the hottest point of the coronavirus pandemic in Andalusia and their hospitals 
are starting to collapse. 

Thank God, in the church we are all well. We have taken up again all the activities of the church, but 
with reduced capacity: the Sunday school, the service and the worship, the prayer meeting and the 
women's meeting. With the exception of street evangelism, but we continue to have our evangelistic 
presence on the radio.  We don't want to let this situation stop us from continuing to look for 
opportunities to share the gospel, so as every year, we will have a special activity in the church on 
Saturday, October 31st, the day of the Protestant Reformation, where we will show Luther's film and the 
pastor will give a talk at the end. All this with limited capacity and keeping a safe distance.   

As already mentioned, at the beginning of October we had a meeting with the city council and social 
affairs and a catholic NGO, all involved in social assistance to the neediest. It was a bit complicated 
because the Catholic organization monopolizes this aid and does not want other organizations to get 
involved. We were denied access to the Food Bank, but we proposed that if the town hall and this 
organisation allowed us to collect basic needs in the big supermarkets in Almuñécar, we could make up 
for their shortcomings in certain products. All this is currently underway. If finally, we are also denied 



access to the large commercial areas, we will continue to collaborate with a local association (SOS 
Almuñécar neighbours) independently. Our Dutch brothers want to help us finance part of this project 
for six months. 

The Dutch family that we were expecting for November (Erik and Oleidy), finally had to postpone the 
trip and are waiting to see what happens, because she would come to work at the hospital as a 
paediatrician and having a baby she does not want to expose her family to a possible contagion. 

 

PLEASE, PRAY FOR: 

– Our family, for Manuel's health and for the work of the Spirit in Ellie's life. 

– Our church, to be able to continue having the activities open to the public, for the Reformation 
Day evangelistic activity and the radio project. 

– The food distribution project. 

– The Dutch family: Erik, Oledy and baby Hanna. 

 

 

 

 


